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Parish Councillors  
David Bryan (Vice Chairman) 495648 Kate Du�on 493985 

Mike Du�on (Chairman) 493985  Rhonda Hales 07702 074461 

Ann Robey 494863    Carol Roper 493941 

Frank Roper 493941    Dave Shirley 715092 

Maggie Treacy 07816 157441 

Clerk: Alex Davis  411100 
Mee5ngs are on the first Wednesday of every month, see Parish Diary  on the back 

for venues, and are open to the public.  Agendas are posted on the No5ce boards 6 

days earlier.  Minutes printed here are un-confirmed.  

Want to hire a room?Want to hire a room?Want to hire a room?Want to hire a room?    

Community Centre  
Hannah Jelfs 07825 154286 

budbrookeccbookings@gmail.com 

Village Hall   

Linda  402404 

Wri�en communica5on to:- 
Mrs Alex Davis 
Clerk to Budbrooke PC 
5 Curlieu Close 
Hampton Magna 
CV35 8UA 

Email: clerk@budbrookepc.org.uk 

Police: To report a crime con-
tact the central crime desk 
number on 02476 483432.   
If its urgent dial 999, for 
lesser urgency use 101 

Budbrooke Charities 
For information contact  
Mrs Kate Dutton, Clerk 

01926 493985 
katydutton@gmail.com 

THE place to meet… 

THE place to eat… 
Your community café 

3 Slade Hill, Hampton Magna 

www.opendoorcafe.org.uk 
01926 410446 

www.opendoorcafe.org.uk  

Parish of Saint Charles Borromeo,  
Saturday Morning Mass – 10.00 am 
Confessions – Saturday 10.30 – 11.30 am 
Sunday Masses – 9.30 am and 11.00 am 
Weekday Mass –  see Notice board 
Parish Priest: (Canon) Edward M. Stewart 
Parish Tel No: 01926-492263 

stcharles-borromeo.org.uk  

Have you registered to receive updates from the 

Budbrooke Parish Council Website?  

www.budbrookepc.org.uk  
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MINUTES OF BUDBROOKE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
WEDNESDAY 3rd JUNE 2015 AT  

BUDBROOKE VILLAGE HALL 

 

Present: Councillors Bryan, M. Dutton, Hales, Robey, C Roper, F Roper, 

Shirley, Treacy;  

WCC Cllr Les Caborn; WDC Cllr Rhead 

  

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Eleven members of the public were present.  

WDC Cllr Rhead requested that this time also be used for the public to raise 

district council issues, as a WDC councillor would attend the monthly meetings 

whenever possible. This was agreed. 

 
 

APOLOGIES AND ACCEPTANCE OF REASONS FOR ABSENCE 

Received and accepted from Cllr K Dutton. 

 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS 
To receive declarations of interest from councillors on items on the agenda 

    None received. 

To receive written requests for dispensations for disclosable pecuniary 
interests  

    None received. 

To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate 
    None received. 

 

NW-Neighbourhood Watch  
PP – Parish Plan 
PC – Parish Council  
VH – Village Hall  
WAC – Warwickshire Area Committee 
WALC – Warwickshire Assoc of Local 
Councils  
WDC – Warwick District Council  
WCC – Warwickshire County Council  
WRCC – Warwickshire Rural Community 
Council. 

BB – Budbrooke  
CC – Community Centre  
Cllr/Cllrs - Councillor(s) 
PCSO – Police Community Support Officer  
HA – Highways Authority  
HOTH – Hampton on the Hill  
HOTHRA – Hampton on the Hill Residents’ As-
sociation  
HM – Hampton Magna  
HMRA – Hampton Magna Residents’ Associa-
tion  
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MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  
Item 12, III: Cllr M Dutton to be added. Representatives on Budbrooke 

Charities are Cllr Robey and Cllr  M Dutton. 

Resolved minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 15th May 2015 true 

and accurate, with the  above amendment.  
 

 POLICE  MATTERS / COMMUNITY FORUM ISSUES 

There was nothing to report, as there had been no community forum since 

the last parish council meeting. 
 

 PLAYGROUNDS 
The playground report had been circulated prior to the meeting and was 

noted.  

Cllr Shirley reported evidence of anti-social behaviour at Styles Close play 

area, with broken bottles left on the tube slide and by the roundabout. This 

has been reported to the PCSO. A note about this is to be included in the 

newsletter.  

Cllr Treacy reported that residents whose properties back onto the park had 

complained about anti-social behaviour at Styles Close in the evenings. 

Information to be passed to the clerk, who will forward it to the PCSO. 
 

 MATTERS ARISING 

Parking restrictions on Blandford Way/Field Barn Road 

A meeting is being arranged with Jo Edwards from WCC Road Safety to 

discuss this matter. The chairman and Cllr Hales to attend and Bob Davis 

to be invited.  
 

 CORRESPONDENCE  
 HOTHRA proposal for traffic calming measures in Hampton on the Hill 

Peter Gogerly, Chairman of HOTHRA, was invited to speak about the 

proposal submitted, which had been circulated prior to the meeting. He 

explained that the Community Speedwatch scheme is not currently in 

operation, having proved ineffective as the police did not follow up with 

speeding drivers. HOTHRA is proposing a permanent scheme to keep traffic 

speeds within the limits; this would include a traffic survey to determine the 

extent of the problem, a lowering of the speed limit between the Henley 

Road and the HOTH 30mph zone and the installation of a speed cushion or 

similar measure where traffic enters the village. Mr Gogerly was advised to 

write to the Police and Crime Commissioner about the lack of police action 

on the Community Speedwatch results. 
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Next  Bingo  Nights   
At  Budbrooke Community Centre  

  

July 19th 
 
 
 
 

Bingo is held on 
Sunday evenings   

Doors  Open 6.20pm  -  Bingo Starts 6.45pm  
Prizes are for money  

 
This  is a Fund Raiser for the Budbrooke Community Centre.  

Why  not come along help raise funds for a good course? 
More  information contact  -  Dave  Shirley 01926 715092  

Have you seen our website? 
 

 

The Parish Council website can be found at:  

 

www.budbrookepc.org.uk 
 

Why not sign up on the website to receive updates 

from the Parish Council, including no2fica2ons 

when the minutes and the newsle4er are added. 
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The following actions were agreed: 

The council to consider paying for a traffic survey once 

specifications have been received from HOTHRA and 

approved by WCC Highways – to be on the July agenda 

The council to write a supporting letter if HOTHRA or the 

Community Speed Watch team write to the Police and Crime 

Commissioner to complain about the lack of police follow up 

to the speed watch sessions. 

A note to be included in the newsletter seeking volunteers for 

the Community Speed Watch team 

 

Letter dated 12th May from St Michael’s Church regarding The Open Door 

Sunday opening - noted 
 

Ombudsman consultation – no response to be submitted by the parish 

council 
 

 

 

 PARISH MAINTENANCE  
Hedges around the village need to be cut back at this time of year. A note to 

this effect is to be included in the newsletter.     

 

 

 

 MATTERS PERTAINING TO OUTSIDE BODIES (CC / VH / OTHER) 
Community Centre  
Further to his requests at the last parish council meeting, Cllr F Roper 
confirmed that he had received the publicly available information relating to 
the community centre and association. He asked the parish council to 
request from the management committee further information that could 
only be provided in response to a formal parish council demand. Following a 
lengthy discussion Cllr Shirley, the PC representative on the management 
committee, confirmed that there was no need for the council to obtain this 
information and it was agreed that no requests would be made. 
 
 
Village Hall 
Nothing to report this month. 
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 PLANNING MATTERS 

Planning applications: 
W/15/0497 - 13 Daly Avenue, Hampton Magna, Warwick, CV35 8SE: 

Erection of two storey front extension and single storey rear 

extension. 

No objections 

          

WDC Planning decisions 
None to report this month.      

 

Neighbourhood Plan Update 

A £7,940 grant has been approved for the plan. The NP group will 

meet with the consultants, Kirkwells, later this month to start work. 

There will be a stall at the school fete on 20th June to publicise the 

plan and gather opinions. 

 

 NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE 
Ian Broadbridge, website manager and editor of the newsletter, was invited 

to join discussions about the website and the content and format of the 

newsletter. 
 

Parish council website – there have been 28,000 visits to the new website 

since January, which is very good for the size of area it is aimed at. Cllr Hales 

suggested a parish council Facebook page and/or a Twitter account and 

offered to carry out some research on what other parishes use. 
 

Parish newsletter – It was agreed that the newsletter is a valuable resource 

for the community but it is time for it to be “freshened up”. Ian explained 

that obtaining content for the newsletter is the main obstacle to making any 

changes to it. It was noted that the minutes that appear in the newsletter are 

slightly different from the full minutes on the website, with the financial 

administration information abridged or omitted and occasionally other 

information edited out for space. 
 

Ian Broadbridge, Cllr Hales and the clerk are to meet to discuss these issues 

and will report back to a future meeting. The chairman reminded them that 

any additional costs, immediate or long term, would need to be brought to 

the council’s attention as soon as possible.  
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PUBLIC MEETING 
Cllr Treacy requested that an additional meeting be held, to encourage inter-

est and participation in local issues and parish council matters, as some resi-

dents did not understand how they could be involved at the Annual Parish 

Meeting or raise issues with the PC. It was suggested that district and county 

councillors be invited. It was agreed that a meeting of this sort should be 

held, ideally towards the end of the year to fit in with the development of the 

neighbourhood plan, and that the details would be discussed at the July 

meeting.  

 

Cllr Bryan explained that although many residents wouldn’t attend the 

monthly meetings or contact the council formally, there is a lot of involve-

ment and engagement at a personal level, with residents approaching indi-

vidual councillors to raise issues or discuss matters that concern them. 

 
  
 FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATION  

 
Internal audit 

The council noted the successful completion of the internal audit and 

an unqualified report from the auditor. The annual return will now be 

submitted to the external auditor. 

 

Payments 
The monthly payments were authorised and the payment authorisation 

sheet signed off. 
 

 

 MATTERS FOR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA  
 & DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
Next meeting: 8pm on Wednesday 1st July 2015, Budbrooke Community Cen-

tre, Hampton Magna 

Agenda items:  
� To consider funding a traffic survey for Hampton on the Hill 
Further discussions about an additional public meeting 
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  BUDBROOKE COMMUNITY  

ASSOCIATION CIO  

CHAIR’S REPORT  

FOR MAY/JUNE 
 

Hello everyone  
 
Well I must start by the exciting news that at last the 
plans have been approved by the Council. 
I think I speak on behalf of us all that we are really 
pleased and I am looking forward to hopefully seeing all 
our ideas for the community centre eventually happen.  
The Easter Fun Day on the 22nd March was a fantastic 
day yet again and my thanks go to Rebecca Hilliar for 
organising this. Lots of hard work behind the scenes yet 
again. Thankyou also to everyone who helped on the day, 
it was nice to see Ann Cayley and Winnie Mobbs making 
the teas for us. I think the children had a fab time. 
Gary has been working hard on the wall of names and 
hopefully this is nearly ready for putting up on wall. 
The decorator returned over the Easter holidays to re-
paint all the dark red paintwork and it looks so much 
better, a big thankyou Rob. 
The noticeboard has been repaired and a handle will be 
put on the door to hopefully make it easier to open myself 
and Dave Shirley have a key if required. 
Thank you once again for your continued support and 
exciting times ahead hopefully. 
 
Julia Smith 
Chair, BCA CIO 
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200 Club 
The 200 Club is a relatively painless way of supporting the Community Centre. 
You pay annually and there are monthly draws where you could win £10, £20 or 
£30, the results of which are publicised here in the Parish Council Newsletter. 
Subscriptions are £11 per number per annum (with a free month thrown in!).   
 
If you are interested in joining the 200 Club or taking on more numbers, but have 
not yet done so, please contact budbrookecc@gmail.com 
 
200 Club Winners 
 
May 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 
 
 

Prize Number Name Address 

£30 132 Hunt Arras Boulevard 

£20 84 Clark Sumner Close 

£10 56 Robey Montgomery Avenue 

Prize Number Name Address 

£30 58 Singleton Field Barn Road 

£20 244 Bickerstaff Curlieu Close 

    

£10 151 Barnsley Field Barn Road 

Val and Bob of 16 Arras Boulevard, Hampton Magna. CV35 8TY  

are selling a large variety of very reasonably priced plants  

in aid of Marie Curie Hospices. 
 

Plants include a full selec2on of annual flowers, perennial flowers 

and grasses, and vegetable plants. 

Val and Bob invite you to visit and enjoy a cup of tea while you have 

a browse and decide which plants you may wish to buy. 

They can be contacted on 01926 408280 
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BUDBROOKE PARISH SHOW- SUNDAY 13th SEPTEMBER 2015

July and it is officially summer! However, so far we’ve not had the kind of weather we expect at this time of year, with litt
winds recently. Let’s hope the weather will improve during the summer holidays as you start planning and preparing your entri
missed the chance to take part previously we’d love to see you this year. There are lots of classes to choose from so we hope
you. Classes are open to everyone. However we do have special classes for children. Even if you don’t enter anything you can 
afternoon to see the entries and have a cup of tea! We do hope the weather will be kind to us again and look forward to seein

FRUIT CLASSES 

CLASS 1 3 cooking apples, any variety  

CLASS 2     3 ea ng apples, any variety 

CLASS 3     3 of any type of stone fruit 

CLASS 4     A plate of mixed fruits 

 

VEGETABLE CLASSES 

CLASS 5     5 tomatoes 

CLASS 6    5 beans of any type 

CLASS 7    A selec on of any root vegetables 

CLASS 8    3 varie es of culinary herbs 

CLASS 9     Selec on of leafy vegetables 

CLASS 10 1 novelty item you have grown this year 

 

FLOWER CLASSES 

CLASS 11 Any house plant in a pot 

CLASS 12 A single rose in a vase 

CLASS 13 A vase of flowers and foliage 

CLASS 14 3 Flowers of one kind in a vase 

CLASS 15 Flower arrangement - “VE Day Celebra ons” 

CLASS 16 “70 years on!”, an arrangement in a  n can 

 

PRESERVE CLASSES 

CLASS 17 Any fruit jam 

CLASS 18 Any marmalade 

CLASS 19 A jar of pickled onions 

CLASS 20 Small jar of jelly to accompany meat 

25p is charged for each exhibit entered in the show. Entries can be brought to the Community Centre between 9.00 and 11am. Do

Doors open to the public at 2pm         Admission including refreshments          Adult £1          Children 25p          Chi
During the afternoon there will be lots of things to see. Stalls, refreshments, a raffle and of course you can see all the en

We hope you will enter any of the above classes and perhaps be a winner! Even if you don’t enter, please come along in the af

If you would like to hire a stall and sell your items or need further detail please contact: Dave Shirley Tel: 715092
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SUNDAY 13th SEPTEMBER 2015 

 

July and it is officially summer! However, so far we’ve not had the kind of weather we expect at this time of year, with little evidence of sun and very strong 
winds recently. Let’s hope the weather will improve during the summer holidays as you start planning and preparing your entries for this year’s show.  If you 
missed the chance to take part previously we’d love to see you this year. There are lots of classes to choose from so we hope there is something there to tempt 
you. Classes are open to everyone. However we do have special classes for children. Even if you don’t enter anything you can always pop in during the 
afternoon to see the entries and have a cup of tea! We do hope the weather will be kind to us again and look forward to seeing you in September. 

COOKERY CLASSES 

CLASS 21    Your own VE Day Celebra on cake     

CLASS 22    Fruit cake, any type 

CLASS 23    Fruit pie, any type of fruit 

CLASS 24    A loaf of bread, any type 

CLASS 25    8 cheese straws  

CLASS 26    A dessert of your choice     

 

CRAFT CLASSES 

CLASS 27    A piece of kni>ng 

CLASS 28    A piece of  crochet 

CLASS 29    A piece of needlework or embroidery  

CLASS 30    Picture making, pain ng or drawing  

CLASS 31    Something new from something old 

CLASS 32    Any other kind of cra? 

CLASS 33    1 photograph -  max.size A4 Subject –  Food Glorious 

     Food! 

 

GROUP CLASS 

CLASS 34    A collec ve piece of artwork created by any group or 

     organisa on  within the parish of any age.  

 

CHILDREN’S CLASSES Age up to 11 

CLASS C1    A pizza -any recipe 

CLASS C2    Something new from something old 

CLASS C3    A garden in a saucer 

CLASS C4    A decorated box 

CLASS C5    Show us what you've made! 

25p is charged for each exhibit entered in the show. Entries can be brought to the Community Centre between 9.00 and 11am. Doors will close promptly at 11am to allow time for judging 

Doors open to the public at 2pm         Admission including refreshments          Adult £1          Children 25p          Children under 5yrs free 
During the afternoon there will be lots of things to see. Stalls, refreshments, a raffle and of course you can see all the entries and winners. 

We hope you will enter any of the above classes and perhaps be a winner! Even if you don’t enter, please come along in the afternoon and join in the fun. 

If you would like to hire a stall and sell your items or need further detail please contact: Dave Shirley Tel: 715092 Enid Bryan Tel: 495648 or  Fran Salmon Tel: 494621 
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We need your We need your We need your We need your 
articlesarticlesarticlesarticles    

    

Are you doing something in or for the local 

Community that you would like to 

communicate to us all? 
 

Send your stories, ar�cles or adverts to 

newsle�er@budbrookepc.org.uk  

for considera�on 
Please note that your ar�cle maybe omi�ed/edited or held for future 

publica�ons pending room in the newsle�er. 
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Editor 
 

To contact the Parish 

Newsle�er editor:  
 

All enquiries to Ian Broadbridge  

 

01926-401699 

21 Combroke Grove, Ha#on Park, 

Warwick, CV35 7TG 

 

Or e-mail: 

newsle�er@budbrookepc.org.uk 

 

Deadline for content  

is 20th of the month 

 

 

 

Unsociable  Behaviour  In  Play  Area 
  

During the last few weeks someone decided to smash glass bo#les on 

the children's slide and surrounding area in Styles Close Play area in 

Hampton Magna. 
  

Had it not been cleared away promptly a child could have had a very 

bad injury. If the people responsible are caught they will be reported 

to the POLICE for them to take ac:on. Please respect the play area it is 

there for enjoyment not to be vandalised. 
  

If you know of anyone causing damage please report to the Parish 

council. 
  

Thank You. 

Dave Shirley PC 
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MINUTES OF BUDBROOKE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 13th MAY 2015 AT  

BUDBROOKE COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 

PCSO – Police Community Support Officer / WDC – Warwick District Council / WCC – 
Warwickshire County Council / NALC – National Assoc of Local Councils / WALC – 
Warwickshire Assoc of Local Councils  WRWCF – Warwick Rural West Community 
Forum / HA – Highways Authority / WRCC – Warwickshire Rural Community Council. 
 

Minutes 
The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting on 7th May 2014 were approved. 
 
Reports 
Reports were received for publication and the Chairman’s annual report was 
read out. 
 
Chairman’s Annual Report 2014 - 2015 

 
When I started this report I felt that the last year was largely business as usual 
for the Council. We have managed to work through a good number of issues 
relatively successfully. 
 
We considered 13 Planning Applications, about the same as last year.  
We commented on a number of consultations 
We drew the attention of other authorities to matters of parish maintenance 
We considered and made comments to Warwick District Council on its Gypsy & 

Travellers sites consultation 
We successfully tackled the encroachment on to Montgomery Avenue play area  
The Community Centre Extension planning application was eventually granted 
The Neighbourhood Plan process started to pick up following an initial group set 

up in April 14, explanations in July and August Newsletters including 
requests for people to join in and help in 5 newsletters from July to 
November. In December WDC confirmed the designated area, and a team 
was established in January. This group has now submitted a bid for funding 
as is awaiting a decision.  

Richard Morton who has maintained the play areas and ensured they met the 
required safety standards has retired. We thank him for his excellent advice 
and commitment. He even helped us recruit a replacement. 

Having edited the newsletter for too many years I pressed for change. We 
recruited a new Editor who has also taken over the development of our web 
site; Thanks go to Roger Mills who assiduously maintained the previous site 
for some 10 years. Our hope is that we will continue to promote 
transparency by way of having meeting minutes and other documents on 
both formats. 
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I represented the Parish at meetings of Warwick Rural West Community Forum 
and Warwickshire Association of Local Councils, raising issues such as 
parking and planning as appropriate.  

Parking in Blandford Way continues to be an issue, but we are informed it is 
technically not illegal although some say it causes obstruction. The Council 
discussed this in detail with PC Sidhu, who leads the PCSO team, at meeting 
in December, and continue to do so. We are awaiting a response from WCC 
Highways Authority to ascertain how we can progress the matter. 

 

I continue to be impressed by the commitment and support Parish Councillors and 
Alex Davis, our Clerk and Finance Officer, give to trying to ensure that Budbrooke 
gets the best service. Thank you all. 

 

Community Centre Annual Report 2014 - 2015 

 

The Budbrooke Community Association is now known as the Budbrooke Community 
Association (CIO). The last twelve months have been very busy for the committee. 
Julia Smith (Chair), now supported by Gary Knight (Vice Chair), and committee 
members are doing a splendid job in keeping the centre in good upkeep. It has 
recently had a repaint and the named bricks are being updated. 
 
With support from Budbrooke Parish Council, the committee have recently had new 
plans approved for a storage extension to the centre, so it’s now all systems go to 
raise funds to get the job done. The plan now is to contact builders to obtain quotes 
for the necessary work to be carried out. The storage extension is very much needed 
and long overdue. 
  
The centre bookings are excellent and it is being used every day by groups including 
Pre-School, Tots, the Dance School, Bingo and the uniformed groups. There are also 
regular bookings for birthday parties, fund-raising events and the annual Parish 
Show. It was also used as a Polling Station.  
 
The BCA CIO committee will continue to hold fund raising events in 2015. I feel the 
future of the centre is in the hands of hard working people who want the best for the 
parish. 
  
Thank you to all the main officers and to the committee members that keep our 
community centre open and we thank them for all their hard work and dedication. 
  
Julia Smith would like to thank the Parish Council for their ongoing support in the 
successful running of the centre. 
 

Dave Shirley 
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Village Hall Annual Report 2014 - 2015 

 
There have been a few committee changes this year for various reasons, but with 
new members joining the committee is up to strength. However, new committee 
members are always welcome to bring new ideas and impetus. 
Use of the hall continues on a consistent level, with several regular user groups 
as well as one-off private bookings such as children’s parties, resulting in a 12% 
increase in income. Due to increased fuel and lighting costs it has been necessary 
to increase booking fees which took effect on January 1st. 
The bi monthly film shows continue to draw increasing numbers and so the 
purchase of the equipment is proving to be a sound investment. Other events 
planned for this year as well as the film evenings are a skittles evening on 
October 10th, the annual Remembrance lunch and a Rule Britannia evening on 
September 5th to celebrate the Queen becoming our longest reigning monarch.  
 
Andy Thomas 

 

County Councillor Annual Report 2014 - 2015 

 
Following on from last year’s 4 year financial plan, WCC set a budget at a 1.9% 
increase. Headlines within the budget put an additional £2 million into safer 
environments around schools, to be spent over the next 2 years, and I will be 
part of the team dealing with it. This is in addition to our dangerous school 
routes funding. All schools will be assessed and works done in partnership with 
schools.  
 
We also put £4million to changing to LED street lighting to increase savings over 
the £600k we have saved by turning off lights. There does not appear to be any 
change in crime through this measure.  
The money formerly allocated by area to Districts has been divided between 
Councillors for highway safety works. This gives me £32k to spend on capital 
funding. However this is top-sliced to deal with particular safety concerns in 
Warwick District area including Watery Lane. 
 
The balance of £26k is for my discretionary use but I have schemes and bids from 
residents and parishes amounting to £97k before I allocate for rural gullies 
additional cleaning out to help recent road flooding. In addition I have put £4k 
into the Warwick West community forum grants fund. 
 
We have won the contract for supplying Audit services to Worcestershire County 
Council as part of our work to obtain outside contracts on a commercial basis. 
 
WCC continues to increase its participation and influence in the working of the 
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Local Enterprise Partnership to gain economic growth and funding for 
Warwickshire. We do not support the moves to build a large economic 
area based on Birmingham, as our growth area based on data and 
facts covers from Leicester to Banbury/Oxford. We are looking at 
working with our Shire neighbours as we already do with Coventry in 
the joint LEP. 
 
Highways are going out to tender on a contractor for our highways 
work, as Balfour Beatty do not wish to exercise their option to extend 
the existing contract. 
 
I thought I would use this opportunity to run through some of the 
areas I cover in my role as 
Cabinet Member for Community Safety: 
1. Fire and Rescue continues to spend around 60% of its time effecting 
rescue. This means the reorganisation going on is vital to ensure full 
cover to our residents and to maintain full training for our firefighters . 
Projects being carried out to achieve this are a new hot fire trading 
facility, refurbishment of HQ, introduction of day crew plus at Alcester 
and Stratford, new fire delivery unit at Gaydon, all within this year. 
2. Trading Standards very successful with national recognition for fake 
cosmetics being imported via Coventry Airport , Wellesbourne Market 
goods,Holiday time share scams and prosecutions in Warwickshire for 
faulty garage work and unsafe used cars. 
3. Flooding. As WCC is now the Statuary Flood Authority (SFA) we are 
working with communities to help them prevent flooding by local 
intervention .We also are the statutory consultee with the planning 
authorities. We have also secured approx £6m for flood schemes from 
the Environment Agency. 
4. Priority Families Unit are nationally top of the results tables meaning 
Warwickshire has been awarded a further 4 years’ funding to expand 
the service. In the past 4 years we are credited with turning around a 
thousand families with major problems with crime, school attendance 
and unemployment.  Alongside this the Youth Justice Service we 
provide continues to have one of the best rates nationally of stopping 
reoffending. 
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5. Drugs and Alcohol teams work with people with all alcohol-related 
problems and drug usage as well as working with Trading Standards 
on prosecuting retailers who break the law. 
6. Road Safety operates speed cameras on WCC controlled roads 
working with the Police. We also carry out road safety in schools and 
do driver training for private companies alongside our speed 
awareness work with drivers. We support villages in their own speed 
recording work. Unfortunately road accidents have increased over the 
last year, in line with national trends, including motor cycle accidents, 
so we are relaunching our “be aware” campaigns. 
 
Following the Boundary Commission’s review of WCC, for the 2017 
elections this division will 
have added to it Hatton and Shrewley, as it has been declared as over-
represented on numbers of residents per councillor. 
Finally I have arranged a one to one meeting with the new Chief 
Constable and will be expressing to him my concerns on the above and 
particular rural issues about policing, speeding amongst others. 
Thank you chairman and councilors, along with your clerks, for your 
help and support this year. 
 
Clr Les Caborn 

 

 

Date for Your Diary 

Friday, 25th September 2-4pm  

Coffee A>ernoon  

at the Community Centre in  

aid of  

Macmillan Cancer Support  

26     www.budbrookepc.org.uk 
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Services at St Michael’s in June 

 

Sunday 5 July 

8am  Holy Communion 

10.30am All Age Worship with Bap:sms 

 

 

Sunday 12 July 

10.30am Holy Communion (at beginning) including groups for  

  children & young people  

7.30pm Celebra:on Service 

   

 

Sunday 19 July 

8am  Holy Communion 

10.30am Morning Worship including groups for children & young  

  people 

 

 

Sunday 26 July 

10.30am Holy Communion including groups for children & young  

  people 

7.30pm Be S:ll 

 

 

 

A warm welcome awaits you at all our services. 
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 August  

5th at 8 pm Parish Council  Mee�ng Village Hall  

19th at 10.30am Over 60’s Coffee Morning  Village Hall  

17th 10am - 12pm  Hampton Magna Pre-school 

'Fun Day'  

Community Centre 

 July  

1st at 10.30am Coffee Morning  Cawston House  

1st at 8 pm Parish Council  Mee�ng Community Centre 

8th at 7.45 pm W.I. - From Downton Abbey to 

Wateship Down 

St Michael’s Church Hall 

15th at 10.30am Over 60’s Coffee Morning  Village Hall  

19th at 6:20 pm BINGO Community Centre 

 September  

2nd at 10.30am Coffee Morning  Cawston House  

2nd at 8 pm Parish Council  Mee�ng Community Centre 

6th at 6:20 pm BINGO Community Centre 

16th at 10.30am Over 60’s Coffee Morning  Village Hall  


